Membership Report for December 15, 2021 VHS Board Meeting
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It’s wonderful news that Jeffery had a short stay in the hospital and is now home with his wife. We can’t let are guard down as far as our Covid guidelines are concerned. This time of the year the number of covid cases are starting to go up.  I’m saying this because I care about our chorus members, their family and loved one’s health.

One Generation Senior Center:
I sent a letter to the new director of OneGen. ( Naiambi ) to check on the opening status of the center. OneGen. still hasn’t gotten the ok to open from the State. They require certain security measures which the center has not resolved yet. Anyone can enter the back exit door if left ajar. 
I also inquired about the rental fee for our proposed Ice Cream Social & Show on July 20, 2021. OneGeneration’s reply is below.
Bob asked me to get a diagram of the electrical outlets and system on and near the stage. I sent a message to the director asking for this. Their reply is mentioned in the reply below.
Here is OneGeneration Program Coordinators Andree Goen’s reply: One Generation Floor Plan
Yahoo/Inbox
· Andree Goens <agoens@onegeneration.org>
To:Ben Marder
Cc:Jenna Hauss,Niambi Cooper,Hugo Enriquez
Mon, Dec 13 at 11:10 AM
Hi Ben,
 I forwarded your email to Hugo requesting ”floor plan” showing electrical outlets on and near stage area.
 Also, to the best of my knowledge, we will have the same Rental fee schedule as before.  I’ve also noted your Event request for Saturday, July 30, 2022 on our Facility calendar.
 Please call if you have any questions.
 Thank you and happy holidays to both you and Eileen.
 
 
Best regards,
 Andree M. Goens
Program Coordinator
ONEgeneration Senior Enrichment Center
18255 Victory Boulevard
Reseda, CA 91335
(818) 708-6605

· 
· 
· 
Inactive Members:
I’ve recently contacted the following inactive members to invite them to our Potluck Holiday Party, Phyllis and Bill Cohen, Karen and Kevin Longobart, and Ron Rosen. Unfortunately, non are able to attend. They send Best Regards and success to the chorus. 

I also sent a letter to Christina (St. Mark’s Church Senior Warden) inviting her to our holiday party. Note:  I just spoke to Christina. Even through she has an engagement at the church next Monday evening; She will stop by for a while and have some goodies. She appreciated our invite.

For The Good of the Chorus:
In the absents of our assistant director Jeffery Bunch, Tom has been doing an incredible job in the warm ups and at rehearsals during the evening. I also credit Bob Karlin for keeping up with our sheet music and learning CD’s. for the holiday and future shows and events.
It’s good to hear everyone singing both new and repertoire songs. It’s apparent that the Zoom Break-Out Room rehearsals has really paid off. Keep up the great work. 
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